Grinshill Parish Council Sub Committee – Parish Plan Review
Minutes/Notes/Actions of Meeting
Held at The Old Vicarage Grinshill           0405/2017
Meeting commenced at 13.10hrs
 
Chairman Welcome and Introductions 
Present:  Paul Jones (PJ) (Chair);  Mike Roocroft (MR); Tom Wycherley(TW); The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked them for giving up their time voluntarily.
Apologies and Minutes: 
Previous minutes – approved with minor amendments.

Apologies were received from Lorraine Ward (working) and Sue Thomas (polling day duties). Both were approved.
Agenda Share
PJ outlined the contents of the Agenda for the meeting, which would be focused on the planning for a final drop in session for the village as well as a short discussion concerning the Partial Review of the Local Plan.
Preparation for a final Public Drop-in Session.

It was agreed that the date for the final drop in session will be the 1st July 2017. This will take place at the Village Hall and will run from 10am – 12pm. The content of the session was agreed as follows:

· There will be a display of the Headlines/Summary of the input that was given by the attendees at the last drop in session held in February 2017.
· Areas for potential infill development that were suggested by people at the previous drop in session will be displayed on a map so that people have a good visual image to align with.

· A full copy of all of the comments captured at the previous drop in session will be displayed.

· A full list of all comments captured about improved community activities will also be displayed.

· There will be a display of “what happens next” to ensure that we manage expectations and provide transparency.

· Sue Thomas and Simon Jones will be invited to attend to provide information regarding the Partial Review of the Local Plan.

It was agreed that we would ask Sue Thomas and Simon Jones to explain in very simple terms, the concept of clustering and what it means for Grinshill in terms of future planning policy if we move from our status as “countryside”.

A discussion took place about how we are going to finalise any documentation for everyone in the village in respect of the addendum to the existing Parish Plan. It was agreed that the document links recently circulated by Sue Thomas should be examined for the purpose of deciding if they will support this or not.

The aim is to finalise the Addendum by August/September 2017 and to then hand this over to Shropshire Council for consideration for future planning requirements.

Partial Review of the Local Plan

A short discussion took place regarding the need to progress our move to clustering. It was agreed that we needed to understand what the position was with Clive Village status as a hub or not before opening up any dialogue with them.

It was clarified that we had signalled our intention for consideration as a Cluster. This is contained within the input document that has been communicated to Shropshire Council.
Date of next meeting – 8th June at 13.00hrs and will again focus on the planning for a final drop in session.
Meeting closed at 14.25hrs. 

	Action
	Person Responsible
	Update 
(Red,Amber,Green)

	Design fliers for the final drop in session.
	Lorraine Ward
	

	Work up draft detail for display at next drop in session. To include map, development & community comments.
	Mike Roocroft and Tom Wycherley.
	

	Invite Sue Thomas and Simon Jones to final drop in session and agree their input requirements.
	Paul Jones
	

	Write to the Graham Bould to ascertain the position with “hub” discussions with Clive PC.
	Paul Jones
	

	Work up draft detail for “what happens next” for final drop in session.
	Paul Jones
	

	Book Village Hall for final drop in session.
	Paul Jones.
	

	Check to see if we have the current Parish Plan and housing need graphs in PDF format.
	Paul Jones.
	


